
	
  

AIA Minnesota Donation Acceptance Policy 
 

 
AIA Minnesota is a nonprofit 501c6 organization and therefore is not able to 
accept tax-deductible donations.  Individuals, corporations and organizations with 
philanthropic intent who are interested in furthering the profession of architecture 
and/or the design of the built environment in Minnesota are encouraged to donate 
to the Minnesota Architectural Foundation (a 501c3 nonprofit organization). 
 
Members and others who have an interest in furthering the mission of AIA 
Minnesota and its programs and services and who would like to provide in-kind 
donations (e.g., volunteer time, meeting space, promotional activities, design 
services, etc.) or who would like to provide funding in support of AIA programs 
and services (e.g., food or beverage for an event, speaker costs, etc.) should make 
their interests known to the AIA Minnesota Executive Vice President or AIA 
Minnesota staff.  When considering whether to solicit or accept donations, AIA 
Minnesota will consider the following factors: 

• Values	
  –	
  whether	
  the	
  acceptance	
  of	
  the	
  donation	
  compromises	
  any	
  of	
  
the	
  core	
  values	
  of	
  AIA	
  Minnesota;	
  

• Compatibility	
  -­‐-­‐	
  whether	
  there	
  is	
  compatibility	
  between	
  the	
  intent	
  of	
  
the	
  donor	
  and	
  AIA	
  Minnesota’s	
  use	
  of	
  the	
  donation;	
  

• Public	
  Relationships	
  –	
  whether	
  acceptance	
  of	
  the	
  donation	
  damages	
  
the	
  reputation	
  of	
  AIA	
  Minnesota;	
  

• Benefit	
  –	
  whether	
  there	
  is	
  an	
  appropriate	
  balance	
  of	
  benefit	
  to	
  AIA	
  
Minnesota	
  and	
  to	
  the	
  donor	
  in	
  accepting	
  the	
  donation;	
  

• Consistency	
  –	
  whether	
  acceptance	
  of	
  the	
  donation	
  is	
  consistent	
  with	
  
past	
  practice	
  of	
  AIA	
  Minnesota;	
  

• Form	
  of	
  Donation	
  –	
  whether	
  the	
  donation	
  offered	
  is	
  in	
  a	
  form	
  that	
  AIA	
  
Minnesota	
  can	
  use	
  without	
  incurring	
  substantial	
  expense	
  or	
  difficulty;	
  
and	
  

• Effect	
  on	
  Future	
  Donations	
  –	
  whether	
  the	
  donation	
  encourages	
  or	
  
discourages	
  future	
  donations.	
  

All decisions to solicit and/or accept potentially controversial donations will be 
made by the Executive Committee of the Board of Directors in consultation with 
the Executive Vice President. The primary consideration will be the impact of the 
donation on the organization. Providing a donation to AIA Minnesota does not 
equate to donor control over AIA Minnesota programs or services (i.e., content, 
speaker selection, logistics, or other aspects of the program or service). 
 
If it is determined that such donations meet these standards, the donating 
individual/organization will receive promotional and/or on-site recognition for 
their support. Such contributions are not tax deductible. 
 


